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When we delved deeper into this question, we found that a significant percentage of parents responded with 

neutral because their child had not been subjected to any bullying. 





 

 

Actions Arising from Responses 

 

• The school will endeavour to communicate effectively to parents through Parents’ 

Evenings, newsletters, Parentmail, Facebook, e-mail, the school website and other 

avenues available. The school has now updated the website to include a virtual 

office where parents can access forms and letters. Parents new to the school will 

receive a booklet containing the key information and forms that they will need for 

their child starting at the school in September. Parents have teachers’ work e-mail 

addresses so that they can contact them if they are unable to speak to them at the 

start or end of the school day. They can also contact members of the SLT through 

their work e-mails. SLT will continue to respond to parent contact outside of school 

hours (including weekends and holidays), where necessary. 

 

• The school hosts SATs meetings, reading meetings and phonics meetings to enable 

parents to find out what they can do to support their child’s learning. Homework is 

set around work done in class so that parents can see what their child has been 

learning that week. A termly curriculum coverage is uploaded to class pages of the 

school website so parents can see which units of work their children are undertaking 

in that term. Teachers set targets at parents’ evenings so parents know what their 

child needs to work on to make even further progress. The school plans to host more 

in-person events and workshops to help parents support their children with their 

learning. 

 

• The school pastoral lead is now well established and works with individual and 

groups of children across school to support emotional needs.  

 


